N> Progress Energy

December 4, 2012

Mr. Richard Hauger

Team Gemini LL.C, Project Gemini

309 Altamonte Commerce Blvd, Suite 1506
Altamonte Springs, FL 32714

Dear Mr. Hauger:

Progress Energy Florida has not received a project update on your Deland project despite
numerous attempts. Since Progress Energy Florida has not received any updates we have to
assume that the Deland project is no longer viable.

Progress Energy Florida hereby terminates the Agreement for Purchase of As-Available Energy
and/or Parallel Operation with a Qualifying Facility dated November 30, 2011 because the
project is no longer viable.

Sineerely,

L

David Gammon
Lead Power Account Management Specialist

Progress Energy Florida, Inc.
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